The regular monthly meeting was called to order by Harold Shay, Vice-Chairman.  Also present was Lloyd Burdick.
The minutes from October and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  On motion of Lloyd with Harold seconding the minutes were approved as written.

Harold gave his report as Road Master. They have been cutting brush and cleaning up trees due to storms.  They have been filling potholes and cleaning ditches.

Harold stated that there was no COG meeting this month. There will be one next month.

William Shay gave his report on the Park. The Fence has been replaced and the water was shut off in the concession stand. Cindy asked when the Port-O-Johns should be removed. It was decided in the middle of November.

Cindy had correspondence. There were several changes to assessments from the County. A letter was received from Lackawanna College concerning Police Academy Training.

Old Business:  Harold reported that they will be fixing the potholes on Frank’s Rd. in the next week or so. The new tar and chip will be done next year.
The Tator property has been purchased by the township. The closing was held.

New Business:  Representatives from 2 Fire Companies were present. Bob Conklin from Thompson and Al Fortner from Clifford. They are requesting a raise in the millage to 2 mills for Fire Protection. This will be discussed and decided later. Harold stated that we would be using some of the ARPA money if they can show that they lost income due to Covid. Both companies gave us paperwork to that affect.

The Budget is ready for review.

Bids for Fuel for 2022 and for the Budget will be advertised for bid opening and budget approval at the December 6 meeting.

Richard Marcho has given the Township his letter of Resignation.  On motion of Harold with Lloyd seconding, the resignation was accepted.
At this time, Harold made a motion to appoint Christopher Burdick as Supervisor to fill out the term of Richard Marcho. Lloyd seconded the motion. Chris accepted the position.

All bills for the month have been paid.

The meeting was opened for public comment. Toni Sinkiewicz wanted to know if anything had been done about the situation at 232 SR 2036 that she brought to the Supervisors attention at earliier meetings. Harold reported that the SEO had checked it out and we have paperwork that everything is OK for now but Mr. Twining needs to put in a holding Tank.  Toni continued that this is in violation of ordinances on record. Shelby Twining and Marylynne Twining both stated that they have all their permits and are allowed to put up to 5 RVs on the site as soon as they get the holding tank that can be pumped out. Toni continuted to argue and would not quiet down so Harold closed the meeting at 7:32 PM.

Cindy Bartkus,
Secretary


